SCOPE STATEMENT
K-12 Education: Efﬁciency Audit of Selected School Districts

During fiscal year 2010, the Legislative Division of Post Audit conducted voluntary
efficiency audits of school districts. Officials from several school districts volunteered for the
audits as a way to help them identify ways they could reduce costs without affecting the
education they provide students. In total, seven school district efficiency audits were conducted.
Among other things, these audits found potential savings related to food service programs, high
school scheduling, and consolidating administrative functions into a single building.

During the 2011 legislative session, legislators expressed an interest in having us perform
an efficiency audit similar to those performed in 2009 and 2010. As a result of that interest, the
Legislature included a proviso in the fiscal year 2013 appropriations bill requiring an audit of
three school districts by the end of the fiscal year.

This school district performance audit answers the following question:

1. Could selected school districts achieve significant cost savings by improving
resource management, and what effect would those actions have? To answer this
question, we would select three school districts for review (one small, one medium, and
one large), with preference given to districts that voluntarily requested an audit. We
would interview district officials, tour facilities, and compare each district's staffing and
expenditures to its peers to identify areas where the district could potentially save money.
We would evaluate each district's practices in the areas we identified to see if there are
ways the districts could use fewer resources without significantly affecting their ability to
educate students. Further, we would interview school district officials and others to
identify the potential effect those actions might have on the local community, teachers,
parents, and students. Finally, we would survey school districts to identify what types of
efficiency measures they have already taken to reduce costs. We would perform
additional work in this area as necessary.

Estimated Resources: 3 LPA staff
Estimated Time: 6 months (a)

(@) From the audit start date to our best estimate of when it would be ready for the committee.
This time estimate includes a two-week agency review period.




